BRIEFING FROM GLOBAL INITIATIVE 

TO END ALL CORPORAL PUNISHMENT OF CHILDREN
BRIEFING FOR THE COMMITTEE ON THE RIGHTS OF THE CHILD

PRE-SESSIONAL WORKING GROUP – May/June 2006
From Peter Newell, Coordinator, Global Initiative

info@endcorporalpunishment.org 
BENIN (second periodic report – CRC/C/BEN/2)
Corporal punishment in the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. It is also common for vidomégons, children traditionally placed with other families for the purpose of education or employment, to be victims of maltreatment and high levels of physical violence. Children have some protection from ill-treatment and neglect by parents or guardians under the Criminal Code (article 312), the Code on Persons and the Family (2004) and the Constitution (1990).

Corporal punishment outside the home

Corporal punishment is prohibited in schools (structured formal education) by Circular letter No. 100/MENC (1962), but not in law. We have been unable to ascertain whether this also applies to the traditional system of education within the local family and community environment in accordance with current rituals and customs where, according to the initial state party report to the Committee on the Rights of the Child (CRC/C/3/Add.52 (1997), paras.171-172), over 40% of children (60% of girls) are educated.
In the penal system, corporal punishment is unlawful as a sentence for crime under Ordinance No.69-23/PR/MJL (1969) and the Constitution. As at 2004, there was a draft Criminal Code and Code of Criminal Procedure. Under article 38 of Ordinance No.69-23, juveniles may be placed in a private or state-run home, a private or state-run boarding school, or a juvenile rehabilitation centre, or be detained in prisons. Corporal punishment is reportedly prohibited as a disciplinary measure in these penal institutions but we have been unable to ascertain whether this is by law or policy.
There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in all alternative care settings. The provisions against violence and abuse in the Penal Code apply.
In its concluding observations on the initial report in 1999 (CRC/C/15/Add.106), the Committee on the Rights of the Child noted that corporal punishment was prohibited by law in schools (para 19), but according to our information the prohibition is by ministerial circular only. The Committee expressed concern at traditional attitudes encouraging the use of corporal punishment in all settings, and recommended that the State party “reinforce measures to raise awareness of the negative effects of corporal punishment and ensure that discipline in families, schools and all institutions is administered in a manner consistent with the child’s dignity and in conformity with the Convention” (para 19). We hope the Committee will question the State party in detail concerning the legality of corporal punishment in schools and penal institutions and urge its prohibition in law in the home, schools, penal institutions and alternative care contexts. We hope the Committee will also recommend public and professional awareness raising and the promotion of non-violent, positive, participatory methods of childrearing and education and of knowledge among children of their right to protection from all forms of corporal punishment.
